Caroline Fire Rescue Command Staff Meeting


November 12, 2014
Chief Loftus, Deputy Chief Garnett, Vol Deputy Chief Matiak, DC Hartle, DC Melson, ADC Stout, ADC Jenkins, Capt Pitts, DC Mitchell, Capt Street, Capt Giles, Capt Doucet, Capt Bonham, Lt Calhoun, ESC  Wick 
1 - Welcome

1.1 ESC – Bill Wick  
1.2 Review of minutes.  No changes requested, these are posted on the website.
1.3  Company Comments

1.3.1 Company 1 –Parking lot and door widening repair project will probably be fixed next spring, target date is prior to Spring School.  

-----Pager lists for all companies are due to Fire Admin as soon as possible. 
1.3.2 Company 2- New design plans have been internally improved and Request for Bids will go out in December.  The legal agreement is being review by the attorney.  Co 1 repairs may begin after Co 2 repairs.  
Tower 2 should return to service this Friday.

Actively increasing staffed hours for every week night and all weekend long. 

1.3.3 Company 3 – Changes in bay and bunk areas completed.  
1.3.4 Company 4 – Co 4 will be provided with a new extrication tool with a Hurst to standardize the same equipment with Co 1 and 2.  This should be delivered next week.
1.3.5 Company 5- New Chief elect will attend December Command Staff meeting.  Nominations are in and vote will occur Dec 3 & 4.  Chief Mitchell will retire as chief and Caroline volunteer after 38 years of service; last day is Dec 31, 2014. 
1.3.6 Company 6 – Cutters are done.  Downstairs two restrooms are being renovated and then stairs will be built.  Would like to begin some district Recruitment and retention and duty nights of staffed crews.  Expects to report back progress at next meeting.   

1.3.7 Rescue 1 – Have met with Co 1 on asphalt issues.  Other building improvement quotes have been received for improvement of bathroom and flooring issues.  Staffing has increased to Tuesday and Thursday nights.
1.3.8 Rescue 2 – Staffing issues impacted by health concerns of members.  Additional duty nights being pulled by other crews.  
The requirement for hospital reports is that the receiving facility have acess to patient care reports within 24 hours.  Idelaly this means the ER will log into our system and print their copies.  MWH is still desiring printed reports and we are working to change that agreement.  

Please check with VDOT for a reopening of Bull Church Rd ETA
1.4 Logistics – Update of open and closed tickets in SupportSystem provided as attachment.    
1.4.1 Updates:

Ambulance 31 turbo being fixed

Squad 2 is at Atlantic for another month in Roanoke
Tower 2 will be ready Friday, Chief Stout will assist with pickup
Atlantic will fix compressor in Squad 1 here in Caroline.

Air pack testing should be completed this month

Tanker 5 state inspection repairs ongoing

Brush 1 and Utility 1 got new wheel bearings

Engine 1 Hurst pump fixed

Ambulance rotation was completed last week so ambulances are in their locations for the next 90 days.

Co 3 gear washing completed. 

Ambulance 27 returned to service today from AC issues

1.4.2 Next projects:  Engine 1 will go to Atlantic for multiple issues
When Squad 2 come back, Reserve Engine will go to Atlantic

Ambulance 16 will be delivered to Co 6 on Nov 22, 2014

Engine 6 will need to go to have hose cover fitted

1.5 Training

· January EMT Class is Full
· November 29th Hazmat Awareness Class 0900-1700 is open for registration.  

· New Volunteer Orientation –  December 20th will follow updated format, date confirmed with new members already registered. 
· Next wave of Challenge Coins distributed tonight as well as letters for Training Reminders (probationary members) and Default of Training Standards (over two years) and summary for District leadership.
· Annual IC Update

· N95 fit testing and Train the Trainer dates set up for Rescue 1-  Nov 17th 1900 and Rescue 2 - Nov 20th at 1830

1.6 Recruitment and Retention Report provided as attachment.  

· Next Recruitment Team meeting is Tues Nov 18th – thank you to all who participated

· New Vol Orientation Tee shirts

· New handouts being ordered

· Smoke Detector checks ongoing

1.7 Special Projects / Programs

1.7.1 Radio System Update – FCC agreements are being finalized.  Two sites remain.  Contractor is working on tower sites.  We anticipate Corbin voter site going off line in February for maintenance. 
1.7.2 No new SOPs out

1.7.3 Records Management System – next spring will have major changes migrating to Version 3 data from OEMS.  Anticipate changes in April. Will also try to update CAD interface to ImageTrend and away from Fire Programs software.  
1.8 Communications – No updates

1.9 Fire-EMS Operations – Beazley Cement on Industrial Drive has offered training facilities/locations to assist after MVA last week

· Accountability inventory needs to be ongoing in Districts – please forward members who need Passports for new 

· Grooming standard for volunteer staff does not prevent facial hair but anyone who is SCBA fit tested must remain clean shaven as during the fit testing process.

· Coleman’s Mill hydrant has been repaired and VDOT will mark area to prevent future damage

1.10 Emergency Management – No updates to report

1.11 Administration 

1.11.1 Budget/Financial Items – CIP budget items are due for input now.  We will continue to request for equipment and apparatus from the BOS as Capital projects as we prioritize our needs.  Operational budget will be flat as directed by the BOS again for FY16. 

1.11.2 Career Staffing

Mike Hafey – FT ALS/FF

Joe Farmer – PT BLS/FF

Matt Heppner – PT ALS/FF

1.11.3 Open Enrollment for VOLSAP – opens Nov 15th until December.  Call Melissa Klanecky with any questions.  
1.12 Technical Review Committee – Plans have been submitted for CVS in Ladysmith.  CHS plans have also been updated. 
1.13 Special Events

1.13.1 Wounded Warriors at Co 6 - Nov 22nd

1.13.2 Illuminate Light Show and Santa’s Village at MEP

1.13.3 Tough Mudder will return in 2015

1.13.4 Bike road race time trial on Wednesday preceding 2015 State Fair will shut down 30 and 301 for 8 hours.  

1.14 Chiefs Comments

1.14.1 Chief 3 – Thank you all for Harvest Festival assistance and planning.  Please start Winter staffing preparations now.  
1.14.2 Bill Wick – Va Dept of Inland Fisheries approval has been granted for Pier.  National Park Service funds were wired to Port Royal SC causing delay in first payment for installation of Pier.  DUNS number corrections are being made.

1.14.3 Chief 2 – Polaris arrived today. Will be lettered and driver training programs developed for Spring deployment. 
1.14.4 Chief 1 – Annual Fit testing for all stations will begin again.  
Agreement with VDOT going before the BOS to install Opticom on all street lights; grant funds will be sought for existing 10 lights and new intersections will be required to install. 


Congrats for Paul Ernest and Victor Podbielski for graduating from Fire investigations class.  Look for Fire Investigation program to be formalized.

Logistics Division has outgrown the existing storage space/sheds.  We are working with Public Utilities to get approval for a metal building (climate controlled) in lieu of additional sheds.  Office staff has become proficient in filling orders, must have supplies in hand to do so.  Order in bulk on annual basis.  

2. Comments - none
Date of next meeting:  November 12th, 2014  

